REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR ARTS AND LEISURE

To the CABINET on 22 AUGUST 2000

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

	This report seeks approval for the following:

(a)
That the Town Twinning and International Relations Unit be transferred from the Corporate Services Directorate to the Education ad Leisure Directorate, and that the associated revenue budget of £54,900 be vired accordingly.

(b)
That Town Twinning and International Relations be incorporated within the Tourism Unit and be based at the Tourist Information Centre located in the former Salford Quays Project Office.

(c)
That arrangements to effect the transfer commence immediately.



	FURTHER DETAILS CAN BE OBTAINED FROM:




BACKGROUND

1.
Opened on 31 March 2000, The Tourism Development Unit has been operating from the former Salford Quays Project Office.  Facilities available include administration offices, a training and reception room and a fully networked Tourism Information Centre.

2.
There is available space within the building to accommodate additional staff and a number of options to make best use of the available space have been considered.  These options include:-

(a)
Town Twinning and International Relations

(b)
Events Management

(c)
Venue booking

(d)
Re-introduction of the Quays Heritage Centre Exhibition

DETAILS

1.
In considering the options, a persuasive case has emerged for siting the Town Twinning and International Relations within the Tourism Information Centre at Salford Quays.

2.
Benefits that would flow from the proposal include:-

(a)
A natural synergy between Town Twinning and the visitor attractions through facilities operated within Arts, Leisure and Community Services.

(b)
The ability to build on existing international links through Salford schools, including the development of international video conferencing.

(c)
Excellent reception and conference/briefing facilities with the Tourism Information Centre that would be available to visitors from our twin towns.

(d)
Proximity to The Lowry.  Internationally, the modern image of the City of Salford will be that of The Lowry and Salford Quays and will provide one of the main mechanisms for marketing the City.

(e)
The importance of international relations will increase given the huge increase in overseas visitors who have been attracted by world class facilities in and around the Quays including The Lowry, the Imperial War Museum, Manchester United, The Galleries and the Digital World Centre.

(f)
The Commonwealth Games will significantly increase the number of international enquiries and visits to the Quays and Salford as a whole.

3.
In terms of the other options identified in paragraph 2 above, the primary benefits of options b) and c are primarily administrative and these functions can be adequately carried out elsewhere.  Option d) whilst offering the potential of an enhanced visitor experience, is not recommended to be pursued given the likely transfer of parts of the exhibition to "Lifetimes".

CONCLUSION

1.
This report recommends that in relocating the Town Twinning and International Relations Unit to the Tourism Information Centre, the maximum potential arising from the available space within the Tourism Information Centre can be realised.

